
To whom it may concern: 
 
Let me introduce ourselves. We are Michael and Beth Zeitouni of 12 Post Rd Swan Lake NY. 
We bought our house here specifically to get away from the noise traffic and commotion of the city. We 
are senior citizens living on social security which is a minimal amount of money. 
We enjoy living here in the ten months when the outsiders are not here. In the summer it’s impossible 
to park by the post office because the customers from the ty berg  grocery on Stanton corner park there. 
They’re rude and inconsiderate. Approving plans for more housing in this area is a big mistake and unfair 
to the local homeowners who live here full tine.  This is not the city. There is not enough infrastructure 
to support the proposed buildings. The roads are not built to handle it.  
Why should we have to foot the bill for this in order to make these tenements come in? This will destroy 
the entire character of the rural swan lake. 
We do not support the $20 million dollar project.  
Do the minimum. And deny approval of tenement style buildings here. 
 
Please so the right thing by the local homeowners. 
Thank you, 
 
Beth and mike Zeitouni  
 
 


